
 

  
   

   
  

 
June 29, 2023 
 
School Website 
District Website 

Twitter   
 
Follow all the learning and activities going on at Lions Bay by clicking Twitter 
 

 
 

The school office will be closed as of Friday, July 7th and will reopen on Monday, August 28th.  
Have a wonderful summer everyone! 

 
Dear Lions Bay Families, 
 
As I reflect on the school year, I am grateful to our parents and staff for their kindness and 
cooperation. This was a pivotal year to embrace change. We have started new school traditions, 
left unneeded traditions, and resurrected old traditions that have brought the school community 
together.   

 

http://westvancouverschools.ca/lionsbay-elementary/
http://westvancouverschools.ca/
https://twitter.com/NMendes45
https://twitter.com/NMendes45


We are very grateful to all our parents who have supported the school in so many ways. A huge 
thank you to our PAC executives: Jill, Vanessa, Riley, Danielle, Casey, as well as Nicole, Hugo, 
Alison, and Aileen for taking on various PAC coordinator positions.  
 

We will dearly miss our students who are moving on and look forward to welcoming our new and 
returning students.   
 

We hope that you all have a safe, happy, and wonderful summer. I look forward to the new school 
year when we welcome everyone in September. Grades 1 to 3 students start school on Tuesday, 
September 5th from 8:45 to 9:45 a.m. and Kindergarten will begin their gradual entry on 
Wednesday, September 6.   
 

Fence Mural  
Peter (Finn and Anja’s Dad) and Eric (Fynn’s Dad) kindly removed the fence post people yesterday. 
They are propped up against the fence and ready to be claimed. If you know anyone who made a 
fence post person and would like to take it home, please let them know they can come and 
retrieve it.   
The students have painted beautiful images of the local plants at our school. Each child took part 
in priming, painting, and varnishing their wooden circle. We hope to have these installed soon. If 
anyone is interested in helping with the installation, please email Ms. Mendes.  
  
Garden  
We will need some help in watering the garden over the summer. There is a watering signup 

sheet on-line HERE Also, if you happen to visit the school, we would appreciate it if you would 
turn on the manual water timer. As water restrictions may change over the summer, please keep 
this in mind. As a thank you for watering, students may take a handful of veggies. Please save the 
beans and herbs for the fall. 
 

Numeracy  
Our focus on Numeracy as our school goal has taken us to new levels of the feeling of joy for 
Mathematics especially in problem solving. Please see the link below to try some Mathematics 
activities. These resources are the same resources that were used at the Family Math Morning 

earlier in the year. https://jrmf.org/puzzle/ 
 

Beach Day  
We had a beautiful day at Lions Bay Beach. Thank you to all the parents who kindly volunteered 
and prepared lunch and snacks for the students and staff for beach day. We are very grateful for 
your help and generosity.  
  
Summer Resources  
We hope that all families will continue to read daily and log their reading with the West 
Vancouver Public Library over the summer. On-line resources that have been provided 
throughout the year such as IXL and Book Creator will still be available for students to use.  
  
Thank you, Parents for the wonder staff lunch! 
Staff was treated to a wonderful lunch from The Orchard Restaurant on behalf of the Lions Bay 
School PAC. We thank all of you for this special treat. 
 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.signupgenius.com%2Fgo%2F20F0E48A5AC2CA6FD0-lbsummer&data=05%7C01%7Caatkinson%40wvschools.ca%7C0bebb28280634e7d32df08db78dfa006%7Cd8013362a39e458b9457674cf091a797%7C0%7C0%7C638236674074478825%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eJ106L90%2FprCGc%2FRsmVaQkcFYPkvW6aLC72foyT1svw%3D&reserved=0
https://jrmf.org/puzzle/


  

 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Natalie Mendes  
Vice Principal/Primary Teacher 
 
MyEd BC Family Portal 
Term 3 CSL student reports for this school year will be published on Thursday, June 29th, including 
ELL reports. Parents are asked to log into their MyEd BC Family Portal account. 
 
If you cannot access your MyEd BC Family Portal account, please contact Ms. Atkinson at the 
school office for assistance aatkinson@wvschools.ca 
 
The Family Portal site is:  MyEd BC Login 
 
Many helpful resources which can assist you with this process are located here:   WVS MyEd BC 
Family Portal Guides 
 
It is important that parents save a pdf copy of your child’s reports as hard copies will not be sent 
home and will not be provided from the school office. Families will have access to Term 3 reports 
until July 31st, at which time they will be removed from the system. 
 
 

 
Please place your orders for student school supplies for September 2023.  
Orders placed before July 3rd will receive FREE SHIPPING to our school in early September and are 
eligible for a chance to win a $500 cash prize.   Orders placed after July 3rd are subject to a 
shipping fee. Please place your orders through  http://www.creativepacks.ca/     To order, click 
your child’s grade for 2023/2024. 
No library card is required to register for SRC, but you can register to get a card for your child. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:aatkinson@wvschools.ca
https://myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do;jsessionid=NTztmdhcGMD4j4qZEUG0GHG5UWeNj36rWzgMDA_8.mbcprd01a000000_0
https://westvancouverschools.ca/family-portal
https://westvancouverschools.ca/family-portal
http://www.creativepacks.ca/


 

2023 – 2024 School Calendars 
Lions Bay School Calendar 2023 – 2024 is available on the Lions Bay School website under our 
school tab/school news Here. Parents are asked to review the calendar and note dates for your 
personal reference. 
The West Vancouver School District Calendar for 2023 – 2024 can be viewed Here 
 
 

 
Registration for the West Vancouver Memorial Library’s Virtual Summer Reading Club is on! 
Registration and more information is available here (wvml.ca/src) and here. 
SRC is a free, self-directed program to keep kids motivated with reading over the summer.  When 
students sign up for SRC, they get: 
 

1. A Reading booklet and bookmark to track reading progress throughout the 
summer 

2. A Starter Kit email explaining how the club works, plus graded book 
recommendations from WVML librarians  

3. A themed Weekly Scoop email in July and August with the latest Library news for 
kids and families plus program highlights, book suggestions, and more 

4. Plus, registering gets your school closer to winning the SRC trophy! 
 
Dates To Remember 

Thursday, June 29 

Year-end assembly at 11:45 p.m. (all Parents welcome) 

Third Term CSL Reports Issued  

Last Day of Classes – Early Dismissal at 12:15 p.m. 

Happy Summer Vacation!  

Tuesday, September 5 
First Day Back to School for Grades 1 to 3 only – 8:45 a.m. to 

9:45 a.m. (no Kindergarten) 

Wednesday, September 6 
First full day of school for grades 1 to 3 

Kindergarten Gradual Entry schedule begins 

 

 
 
 

 

https://westvancouverschools.ca/lionsbay-elementary/our-school/school-news/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/2023-2024.pdf
https://westvanlibrary.ca/kids-teens/summer-reading-club/
https://wvmlbc.patronpoint.com/email/preview/149


 
Fence mural in progress. 

 

 
Thanks to Kerry (Iris’s Dad) for sharing a career as a firefighter. 

 
 



 
Thanks to Hugo (Luke’s Dad) for sharing a career as a technology consultant. 

 

 
Thanks to Robin (Devon’s Mom) for sharing a career as a writer. 

 



 
 

Thanks to Alison (Luke’s Mom) for sharing a career as a geographic information systems data 
analyst. 

 
 
 
 

    
 

Beach Day lunch! 
 
 

 
  



Community News   
 
Vancouver Coastal Health is conducting an online survey to gather feedback from 
parents/guardians who have experienced the school clinic immunization process. The survey takes 
5-10 minutes to complete and open until Friday, June 30, 2023. For more information please visit 
the survey page using the link provided. https://engage.vch.ca/your-experience-with-
immunizations-offered-in-schools 
 
West Vancouver Basketball Club Summer Camps 
Now that the school year has come to an end, the WVBC Summer camps are just around the 
corner.  This summer, the WVBC will be offering 4 weeks of camps beginning July 10 for players in 
Grades 2-10. There are still some spaces left in most camps. All camps will be held at West Van 
Secondary School. To view the full schedule of camps and to register, please go to  

http://www.wvbc.ca 
 

Looking for Summer Camps? Try ULTIMATE Frisbee! 
If you are looking for an outdoor, physically active, and FUN summer camp for your students, 
check out Elevate Ultimate's Ultimate Frisbee summer camps! The camps are running at 
Confederation Turf throughout the month of July, 2023. 

Ultimate frisbee is a great sport for everyone of all genders and skill levels. Elevate Ultimate’s 
professional staff promote values such as open-mindedness, sportspersonship, and inclusivity.  

Elevate Ultimate is owned by former Team Canada Ultimate Frisbee representatives, Ari Nitikman 
and Danie Proby. Both Ari and Danie have played the sport at an elite level and currently coach at 
all levels.  

For more information, please see the attached flyer. Please use code Westvan50 for $50 off any 
summer camp! 

  

 

https://engage.vch.ca/your-experience-with-immunizations-offered-in-schools
https://engage.vch.ca/your-experience-with-immunizations-offered-in-schools
http://www.wvbc.ca/
https://elevateultimate.com/register-here/
https://elevateultimate.com/register-here/


 

WEST VANCOUVER SCHOOLS SUMMER LEARNING IN PERSON REGISTRATION FOR 
SECONDARY COURSES  
West Vancouver Schools Summer Learning will be holding an in-person late registration 
session for all secondary courses with available space on Friday, June 30 from 10:00 – 
11:00 am at the Inglewood Learning Center meeting room, which is located at 1735 
Inglewood Avenue (the eastern portable at the bottom of the West Vancouver Secondary 
School campus).  
 

Registration will be available for students currently registered in a West Vancouver 
School and will be available on a first-come, first-served basis.  The placement priority 
order which was in place during online registration does not apply to in-person 
registration.   A list of available courses is indicated below but availability of courses 
cannot be guaranteed on the day.  Please also note that registration for secondary full-
credit courses will only be available to students who have just completed Grades 9-11.    
  
Current Course Availability  
Full-Credit Courses at WVSS (July 3 – 28 from 8:30 am – 1:05 pm)  
  
Grade 10 Courses  
* Students in Grade 9 and up are eligible 
to register  

Grade 11 Courses  
* Students in Garde 10 and up are 
eligible to register  

Grade 12 Courses  

* Students in Garde 10 and up are 
eligible to register  

English First Principles Composition 10 
and Literary Studies 10 (English 10)  
  
Language and Cultural Literacy 10 (ELL)  
  
Social Studies 10  
  

Life Sciences 11 – limited space  
  
English First Peoples Literary Studies 
and Writing 11  

  

Pre-calculus 12  
  
20th Century World History 12  

  

 

Grades 8 and 9 Preview and Review Courses at WVSS  
  

 

Session #1:  July 3-14 from 8:30 am to 12:50 pm  Session #2: July 17 – 30 from 8:30 am to 12:50 pm   

For students in Grades 7 and 8, the following non-credit 
classes are available:  
Math 8 Preview and Review  
   
For students in Grades 8 and 9, the following non-credit 
classes are available:  
Math 8 Preview and Review  
Science 9 Preview and Review  

For students in Grades 7 and 8, the following non-credit 
classes are available:  
English 8 Preview and Review  
Science 8 Preview and Review  
   
For students in Grades 8 and 9, the following non-credit 
classes are available:  
English 8 Preview and Review  
Science 8 Preview and Review  
Math 9 Preview and Review  

 

 *PLEASE NOTE ONLY COURSES LISTED HAVE SPACE  
To register in person, you will need your child’s nine-digit Personal Education Number 
(PEN) with them.  This number is available on your child’s report card.   



   
 

   
 
 



 

   
 

   
 
 

If you have any questions regarding the content of this e-bulletin, please contact Ms. Mendes at 
nmendes@wvschools.ca 

mailto:nmendes@wvschools.ca

